
                  

 bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ ƛǎ ŀ Ƙoliday for memories and for hopes. The past 
and the future come together at midnight and we leave 
memories of 2016 behind us and look at creating new 
memories for 2017.   
Memories left behind in 2016 were the great car cruises we 
enjoyed. FWNO took us out of the box to experience new 
venues outside of the loop while still going to past favorites.  
Several of our members expanded their car awards collection 
by showing their T-Birds in car shows around the city. 
The 2016 Elmendorf holiday parade was canceled due to 
inclement weather and our club closed out the year with a 
bang by throwing a great Christmas party that was fun filled. 
Everyone had fun stealing gifts from each other.  You may have 
noticed that Cheryl Meynig had a tight grip on that giant teddy 
bear and a policeman and a judge would have been involved if 
anyone took it from her!  
When someone you love becomes a memory, the memory 
becomes a treasure. Beloved Club member Joyce Sustman lost 
her battle with cancer in 2016 and we will always treasure our 
memories of her.   
As we look forward to 2017, Club Members will start the new 
year with the election of New Officers at our first business 
meeting of the year.  Our new officers will continue to plan 
activities that will take the dust off our cars and help us defeat 
our resolution of eating less!  We look forward to making new 
memories with Club Members and expanding our club 
membership with new friends. 
Club members; dƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŘǳŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŘǳŜ ōȅ 
January 31st.  2017 Membership form can be found on page 8 
of this newsletter.  
 
There will not be an after meeting cruise in January. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

             2016 Officers 
President: Pocahontas Cole 
pocawaltcole@hotmail.com 
 
1st Vice-President/Activities: 
Brent Schumacher 
 
2ndVice-President/Tour 
Director: 
Buzz Durio 
 
Secretary: Lillian Kiolbassa 
 
Treasurer: Troy Rowe 
 
CTCI Advisory Board 
Representative: 
Pocahontas Cole 
 
Newsletter Editor: 
Pocahontas Cole 
 
Website Editor: 
John Murphy 
 

 
                     2017 
 

 
 
Business Meeting 
Saturday, January 14, 
2017 
 
*ÉÍȭÓ #ÏÆÆÅÅ 3ÈÏÐ 
9:00 a.m. 
9950 San Pedro 
San Antonio, Tx 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 

 
January Birthdays 
- 01 Art Keith 
- 05 Lillian Kiolbassa 
- 08 Jean Davis 
- 12 Mary Ellen Pyka 
- 15 Audry Koch 
- 16 Neal Johnston 
- 21 Laura Bitterly 
 
 
  January Anniversary 

 
-14 Andy & Mary Lou Hoekstra 

 
 
 
 
 
The Nominating Committee presents for Office the following nominees.  The Election for 2017 

Club Officers will be held at the January 14th, 2017 business meeting. 
 
President  - Buzz Durio     

         
Vice President ς Activities Director (other than car cruises)                                  
  Walter Cole 
Treasurer  

George Kiolbassa 
 
Secretary 
                       Cheryl Busald 
 
Respectfully submitted, your nominating Committee, Mary Ellen Pyka, Pocahontas Cole and Don Pyka 
 

 

 

No December 2016 Meeting Minutes 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
   
 

 

 

 

 

Make a fashion statement while displaying Club 
pride at our meetings and cruises by wearing 
your SACTB Club shirt. 
 

Club Shirts, caps, patches are available for 
purchase 
   

Shirts with embroidered Club emblem: S-XL - $30.00 XXL-$35.00 
Caps - $12.00    
Small Club emblem patches $3.50 (2 or more $3.00 each)  
Large Club emblem patch $8.00   Small number available.  
 
For special embroidery, ie, name on shirt, Club emblem on other personal shirts, 
jackets, etc. please contact Richard Rocha @ 210-235-7001.  He is located at 5322 
San Pedro Ave.  Tell him you are a member of the San Antonio Classic Thunderbird 
Club 

Our Club price for embroidering name on shirt is $5.00 with $5.00 set up fee.   
 

 
2017 Cruise Days and Night s  



 
Fisherôs Store & McDonalds 

7765 Hwy 281 N. 

Spring Branch, Tx 

1st Saturday of Month (March-October) 

8:00-11:00a.m. 

 

Friday Night Cruise In  

Every Friday Night  

Kirby Korner  

123 S. By Pass, Seguin, Tx 

Sherry Dawson 830-305-4570 

 

Friday Night Cars 

1st & 3 rd Fridays 

6:30-9:30 p.m. 

Dino & Ginos 

18620 Bandera Rd, Helotes, Tx 

 

Biff Buzbyôs Cruising Night 

Every Friday 

6-10 p.m. 

12702 Topperwein Rd (Live Oak) 

** Biff Buzbyôs Burgers has a cover charge of $5.00 (cash only) for each 

cruising vehicle parking space. You then get a $5.00 coupon  

redeemable on any food order at Biffs. 

     
Note:  Car Shows, Swap Meets, Cruise Ins postings are for informational purposes only and not 

endorsed/sanctioned by the SACTB Club. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Donùt forget our informal outing is at Chesters (IH10 
& Wurzbach) on Wednesdays from 5:30 till ? Except 
the Fourth Wednesday of the month!  Itùs a 
wonderful opportunity to drive our T-birds and to 
visit with club members over a burger and a brew!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 Tech Tip ééé 

 

Power Steering Fluid 

 

The power steering systems for the 1955-1957 Thunderbirds were designed to run on 
Type A transmission fluid. Since Type A transmission fluid is no longer available, many 
Thunderbird owners and their mechanics have used power steering fluids in their 
Thunderbird steering systems. Power steering fluid will work in your car's system, but 
by using regular power steering fluid your system is subject to developing leaks. This 
is due to the fact that power steering fluid i s "thinner" than Type A transmission fluid. 
The "thinner" fluid is able to leak out of the seals, central valve, and cylinder. The 
solution to this problem is to once again use transmission fluid in your Thunderbird's 
power steering system. Though Type A t ransmission fluid is no longer available, Type 
F or FA transmission fluid is available and is an acceptable substitute.  

 
 If Thunderbird owner s have been using standard power steering fluid in their  
Thunderbird. It is recommended  to ensure that the system has not been damaged or 
compromised, the power steering system should be drained completely, inspected, 
and refilled using the above recommended transmission fluids. Since draining the 
system completely introduces air into the system which can render your system 
inoperable if not removed completely, this complete change in fluid should only be 
done by a qualified mechanic! This is not a job for someone like  your typical 
"dangerous" do-it -yourselfer. Make sure you know your own "mechanical" limitations. A 
Bird, and its owner, are a terrible thing to waste!!!  
 
As an alternative to complete replacement, the less preferable option is to start using 
the above transmission fluids as you need them. Remove as much of the power 
steering fluid as  you can from the reservoir and replace it with the appropriate 
transmission fluid. As you run low on fluid continue to add transmission fluid. Power 
steering fluid can be mixed with transmission fluid. If youõre lucky, you will 
eventually have enough tran smission fluid in your system to stop any leaks caused by 
using power steering fluid. This fluid change over, however, will not fix any leaks in 
your system caused from old, hard seals, worn out pumps, and other problems 
associated with an aging system. If  your car, however, has a new power steering 
system, yet you have leaks, this tip may solve your problem. Good luck, and 
remember your own "mechanical" limitations!!!  
 
Source: CTCC Tech-Tip Manual 1993-1997 

 
 
 



 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ tŀǊǘȅΧΦΦhǳǘōŀŎƪ {ǘŜŀƪƘƻǳǎŜΧΦDecember 7, 2016 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 



    


